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Meeting Minutes
 April 24, 2019

Rich Sjoberg, Matt Monkiewicz, Terri Farrell, Mike Cuddy, Bob Relihan, & Julie Mallett  
Also, in attendance Peg Sallade


1. 7:00 pm the meeting was called to order by Rich Sjoberg

2.	Signatures were obtained for invoices

3. Rich made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 16, 2019 meeting. Mike seconded the motion and all agreed.

4. Peg Sallade talked to the committee about Healthy Lynnfield.  She explained their mission, what they have done so far and what they plan on doing.  We discussed partnering with them and have Peg do a staff training before the summer.  Julie and Peg will work out the details.

5. Joe was unable to make the meeting but we haven’t had any concerns of the fields.   

6. Julie informed the committee that the Father Daughter Dance went great as well as Mother Son Bowling.  Our spring activities have started and our summer book is out.  We have hired who we need for staff.  We will be having an orientation and Cpr/first certification class for all. She informed the committee Scott Considine asked if he could bring his ice cream truck to Rec Station this summer.  The committee discussed it and decided not to allow any ice cream trucks for the following reasons:

· Campers do not come to camp with money
· If a camper happened to have money, it would create an inequity as not all kids will be able to make purchases
· Rec Camp is an enclosed setting with structure playtime, managed by Rec Counselors in small groups – and to attempt to interrupt an activity for a select few to visit the ice cream truck would be an unfair disruption for all.
· If allowed, and all campers had money, the amount of time it would take to service all 300 campers would detract from the activities and overall experience being provided
· Rec already provides free popsicles to campers
· We have said no to other ice cream trucks in the past

7. We have $825 in a gift account we need to use.  The board agreed to put it towards a water slide.  Julie will look into them.

8. Julie updated the group on Snow Angels Program a student would like to start with Rec.  Julie will put a meeting together between Rec/Selectman/DPW/Town Administrator to further this along.

9. Townscape is May 18th and Rec will be bringing their Gaga Pit as well as do some pickleball demonstrations.

10. Matt updated the committee on the Rec Center plans.  There maybe an engineering study that has already been done so we are trying to find that to move forward.

11. Rich made a motion to adjourn at 8:50. Terri seconded and all agreed.

